MILTON-UNDER-WYCHWOOD ALLOTMENT AND GARDENS ASSOCIATION

Another A.G.M. has come and gone, and now we set our sights on the Flower Show; we hope everyone will help to make it even better than last year. All our meetings through the last year were well attended. It is most gratifying to see so many of you interested in the talks.

Our next round of programmes starts of course with the Show, followed on September 22nd with a Cheese and Wine evening. Our trip to Wisley on July 26th was fully booked.

The Committee wishes everyone success with their gardening, and we look forward to seeing as many of you as possible at the Show.

Jean Richardson.

MILTON-UNDER-WYCHWOOD EVERGREEN FELLOWSHIP

On May 22nd, Mr. B.Lawrence took us to Austria with a slide show that illustrated the beautiful scenery that country has to offer. It took us back to the days of "The Sound of Music" and was a thoroughly happy experience.

This was followed on June 5th by a musical entertainment by Mr. D.Rawlinson who played an electric keyboard organ, and took us on a trip down Memory Lane. His programme included many of the old tunes and songs we knew so well. He soon had us joining in, with many of us finding out that we could still sing a bit.

The Mystery Tour on June 17th included a ride through the Berkshire / Oxfordshire lanes including a stop at Henley-on-Thames for tea. The afternoon was fine and sunny, and an evening stop for fish and chips brought the outing to a happy ending.

Miss E.Blacklock could not come to entertain us on June 19th as she was unfortunately in hospital, but Mrs. M.Thorpe stepped into the breech, and presented the video film of her Australian holiday, originally scheduled for August 14th. She showed not only scenes of her personal experiences and scenery, but included unusual animals, trees and plants peculiar to that part of the world...It left us all feeling that although Australia was so far away, we had all been there.

The Breakaways Concert Group came on July 3rd, and gave an enthusiastic and extremely enjoyable performance. Soon we were all joining in with songs that we knew so well. Their programme included a good variety including amusing stories and a recitation which had us laughing so much that it made us realise how much we all liked poetry.

Programme Amendment. August 14th. "Seeing Eye with a Knowing Look"

Illustrated talk by Mike Hallam.